BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, June 6, 2007

Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Public Library on Wednesday, June 6, 2007. Chairman Adam P. Forman opened the meeting at 7:30P.M
Attendance: Chairman, Adam P. Forman, Vice Chairman Anthony A. Scibelli, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, Eric A. Walker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session/ Discussion:
 Humphrey Street & Redington Street intersection/ Chief Madigan updated the Board.
Town of Walpole 40B letter was discussed briefly and will be put on a future agenda for a continued discussion.

Public Hearing:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to open Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Paster on the application of Aggregate Industries Northeast Region, Inc  for Earth Removal Permit for July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2008.  The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Paster to close Public Hearing after some dialogue and continue the Public Hearing on June 20, 2007seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectmen Paster to approve Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $7,535.00 for services through April 30, 2007 seconded by Selectmen Walker. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Brown Bag Permit for Caffe Paolina, 646 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve block party request from Robert Vernara, 71 Prospect Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Walker. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve hearing officer’s recommendation regarding layoff’s seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve request from the Swampscott Police Department to hold the Annual Safety Day on August 18, 2007 at Phillip’s Park seconded by Selectman Walker. 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to re-appoint Brian Watson to the Metropolitan Area Planning Council seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
 Town Administrator Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· Town Hall relocation.

· Town Building Study Committee members.
· Fireworks fundraising. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Paster reminded everyone there will be a dinner recognizing Jim Schultz, Veteran’s Officer on Monday, June 25, 2007. Selectmen Paster commented on his displeasure with kids playing on the little league fields when games are over, inquired on who is responsible  for locking the fences when the fields are not in use. . 
Selectman Walker encouraged residents to voice their concerns and questions regarding the application for the Earth Removal Permit to the Board so it may be discussed at the next meeting. 
Selectman Scibelli requested the Draft FY08 Budget be put on the Town’s Website. 
Selectman Forman thanked all the Town’s employees with their help in relocating the offices of Town Hall.   Mr. Forman acknowledged residents Ken & Elizabeth Wagner for being such great citizens and wished them well in their future move. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:00P.M. seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

